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This week sees the end of a very productive term for the students of Woy Woy Public School. Term 3 has 
always been an exciting one for our students, with a variety of high-quality camps, excursions and in-
school events scheduled for students throughout the school. Students have been to Canberra, the Great 
Aussie Bush Camp and Jenolan Caves; have attended performances of ‘Leader of the Pack’ and ‘Horrible 
Harriet’, and have participated in Aboriginal Cultural Continuum excursions for the Brisbane Water 
Learning Community (BWLC). We’ve had visits from Rumbalara, Education Interactive (who delivered a 
Forensics Workshop to Stage 3 students), and the Brisbane Waters Secondary College student CAPA 
group performed under the COLA. Our students have celebrated NAIDOC Week, Education Week and 
Book Week. I think it’s fair to say that everyone deserves a well-earned break!  

Term 4 is shaping up to be every bit as exciting and engaging for our students. In the first few weeks of 
the term we’ll have visits by Healthy Harold of the Life Education group and we’ll be staging our annual  
P-2 Athletics Carnival. More details about both of these events will be provided next term. 
 
School Leader Elections for 2018 

Another important Term 4 institution is the election of school leaders for the following year. Mr Smith, 
Mr Brady and Mr Wolski have conducted a review on the existing leadership preparation and eligibility 
program, with a view to encouraging as many of our students as possible to run for leadership positions 
next year. More details will be forthcoming at the beginning of next term and parents will be invited to 
review any proposed changes to the program, but essentially Mr Smith, Mr Brady and Mr Wolski aim to 
develop a more engaging, personalised application assignment that affords students more choice about 
how to present the work they need to submit in order to be eligible for election.  

Preschool News 

There have been lots of exciting things happening in our WWPS Guliyali Preschool this year and we have 
received very positive feedback about the service we deliver in the preschool. Mrs Lavers and Mrs Arnot 
have already remodelled the inside of the preschool and we have begun planning for the process of 
upgrading the outdoor areas. The idea is that we hope to create spaces that are aesthetically pleasing 
(we plan to make use of natural resources and landscape features such as dry creek beds), and 
incorporate features that preschool students will want to utilise for recreation, entertainment and 
exploration. An ‘Outdoors Areas Upgrade Project Plan’ has been submitted to the Director for Public 
Schools NSW (Gosford Network) and to the Asset Management body who oversee building work in public 
schools.  

The removal of the camphor laurel tree has caused some minor problems in the front playground of the 
preschool and, as you’ve no doubt noticed, the area has been fenced off for the past five weeks as a 



precautionary measure. It is anticipated that the area will need to be fenced off until the root system of the 
tree has been professionally removed. We are currently investigating less intrusive fencing options for this 
part of the preschool. We appreciate your understanding and patience as we undergo the process of 
improving the grounds in the preschool. I’m certain we’ll have outdoors spaces early in the new year that 
are as welcoming as the wonderful Mrs Lavers and Mrs Arnot!  

Kindergarten Orientation 

The Kindergarten Orientation process for 2018 Kindergarten students began earlier this term with open 
classrooms and parent information sessions. Both events were very well attended, leading us to believe 
that we will have healthy enrolment numbers for Kindergarten next year. The process continues next term 
with official transition sessions, during which students participate in activities in the Kindergarten 
classrooms with this year’s Kindergarten teachers. These sessions take place in Weeks 3, 4, 5 and 6 in 
Term 4. More details will be provided in the lead up to the first session. Thanks to Mr Wolski for all of the 
hard work he has put into organising our Kindergarten Transition program this year. 

As a final point, if you intend on enrolling your child or children in Kindergarten or in our preschool next 
year, please consider completing the requisite paperwork sooner rather than later. Preschool places in 
particular are filling up fast. 

Happy Holidays 

Before we part ways for the holiday break, I’d like to take the opportunity to thank all of our parents, carers 
and community members for their involvement in and support of their child’s/children’s education. I’d also 
like to thank the teachers and all of the staff here at WWPS for their dedication and hard work and for 
everything they do for the students of Woy Woy Public School. I mentioned how proud I am of our school 
in my Education Week address earlier in the term. I hope you all feel the same way. 

I wish you all a happy and safe holiday break.  

Mr Dan Betts 
Relieving Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

This week teachers have been teaching their students about how to ‘Be Safe ‘by staying in bounds in 
Area A of the playground. Lessons have focussed on the importance of staying out of buildings and 
classrooms during break times. Students have been reminded that for their own safety they are to stay off 
the verandahs during lunch time and recess. It is important to note that the need for direct teacher 
supervision applies before and after school as well. The play equipment remains out-of-bounds before 
and after school and we ask parents and carers to discourage their children from using the equipment at 
these times. Teachers have encouraged students to stay away from the toilet block, unless they are using 
the toilet. 

Students who successfully demonstrate positive behaviours by staying in-bounds, and when eating their 
food during eating time in their designated eating area, will be rewarded with Win Bin tickets and stars on 
their Star Charts. 
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Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss PBL expectations with their children. If you have any 
questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and practices, please 
direct them to either myself or Ms Buckley. 

Mrs Janine Szostak 
Assistant Principal (Relieving - Student Wellbeing) 
 
 
 
 
 

Students who achieved 27 consecutive stars on their star charts reached the Silver behaviour level in 
Week 8 of this term.  At the time of writing, exactly 85% of students across the school had successfully 
attained their Silver Awards for positive behaviour – a very pleasing result! Their names are listed below:  

KLP – Archie Wilson, Ava Newton, Bronte Packham, Cash Jamieson, Charlee O’Hara, Clodagh Stormont, 
Conner Clark, Ethan Newton, Frankie Pullen, Kiarna Tyler-Hull, Millie Neill, Sebastian Warren, Layla 
Refalo, 

KRM – Abby Stormont-Finch, Alivia Holmes, Cheyenne Phillips, Emma Gavin, Ivan Larino, Jasmine 
Webb, Laila Wentworth-Sheilds, Mackenzie Abbott, Quinn Macleod, Skyla Malloy, Tyrone O'Hara, Will 
McAndrew, Willow Thomas 

KW – Alexis Curry-Babushkin, Anji Magee, Archie Foxton, Bodhi Climpson, Claire Zhu, Delisha Pandya, 
Eli Rende, Isabella Bridge, Isabelle Sheppard, Ivy Higgison, Izzabella Winchester, Jack Dalgleish, Kim 
Pearson, Laura Jahn, Levi Young, Mikayla Anderson, Oliver Van Raalte, Ruby Sillick, Yitong Zhang 

K/1M – Abby Donnelly, Alyssa Holden, Ayesha Douiri, Cassara Tomlin, Charlie Hall, Christian McLean, 
Crystal Prytz, Daniel Cooper, James Cassidy-Watson, Jessica Ladhams, Lakia Niddri'e, Madalyn 
Cassidy-Watson, Mya Feather, Nakita Donnelly, Olivia Cassidy-Watson, Sidney Brannigan, Sierra-Belle 
Pilson, Thomas Tabone-Zammit 

1C – AJ Joffrin, April Kennedy, Buster Haime, Chloe Smith, Daniyal Kashif, Edie West, Harmony Watson, 
Heidi Kerr, Jake Golds, Jasmine Alwahan, Mason Potestas, Matilda Stanleigh-Clarke, Olivia Shannon, 
Patience Bisson, Prydi Bisson, Sophie Kerkin, Tate Ullrich 

1M – Alesha Veitch, Aleyah Flanagan, Aliyah Wright, Ava Sillick, Emilie Liang, Felix Adshead, Kayla 
Totaro, Laylah Reynell, Leo Omura, Lucia Jian, Ruby Cairncross,  Sahara Von Nida, Saraya Taylor, 
Terence Wu, Jay Sposito, Levon Kapigeno, Maxin Green 

1/2Y –  Annabelle Durrand, Daina Clark, Deizel Douglas, Hayden Douglas, Hope Graf, Imogen Graham, 
Isla Rose, Jackson Sceats, Jackson Wang, Jasmine Solomon, Kyo Yamada, Mahlia Smith, Mia Zhang, 
Miley Clarke, Samuel Dimento-Fergus, Scarlett Piasente, Thomas Conquest, Zoe McAdam 

2K – Alanah Williams, Amy Newboult-Kosztyo, Axel Cridland, Corey Tuiva, Jacob Doherty, Jessie Hibbs, 
Joshua Romeo, Liam O'Farrell, Lily Stockings, Noah Manuao, Ronan Waters, Tara Connors, Toby 
Cridland, Noah Bartlett, Lily Maskill, Caitlin Polglase, Sienna Young 

2S – Ashton Boyle, Austin Doyle, Ava Sutherland, Brave Jamieson, Dylan Morrison, Edward Dehe, Elise 
Introna, Emmalyn Jane Castronuevo, Euan Magee, Eva Carrodus-Scislo, James Huang, Kaylee Elgey, 
Kobi Novak, Leshaye Murdoch, Ryan Stormont, Summer Tabone-Zammit, William Galvin, William 
Pidduck, Seth Bartlett, Connor Caulfield 



3/4B – Azalea Carter, Blake Appleton, Breanna Veitch, Brock Lewis, Cameron Lewis, Danae Stockwell, 
Ethan Stapleton, Evie Newell, Jaden Introna, James Lindsell, James Weaver, Joshua Reynell, Lana 
Corkill, Leiyla Garcera, Lilliana Taylor, Lilly Crawley, Mira Kaassamany, Nassar Romeo, Patrick Matters, 
Robert Hay, Rylee Stait, Tamara Adshead, Timothy Bakker-Huxley, Tristan Watson, William Hawksley, 
Zachary Adams 

3/4C – Ally Brown, Brock Sutherland, Bronson Thomas, Charlie Sceats, Claire Weaver, Erik Jahn, Ethan 
Rooney, Gabriel Cyterman, Gemma Montalbano, Haley Flower, Hokin Lam, Izzy Harris-Marsh, Jacinta 
Hurley, Jack Ellis, Jake Fairbrother, Jamie Hibbs, Kailin McDougall, Lara Butler, Lucia Nanai, Matthew 
Tonkin, Mia Pike, Nathanael Keuning, Seth Graf, Stella Fitzmayer, Tayla Macleod, Vivien Ding, Zachery 
Zurawski 

3/4R – Allindria Jayabadi, Annabella Gemmell, Anwar El-Kurdi, Augie Farrow-Pryke, Becky Chang, David 
Johnston, Dylan Smith, Hamish Pollock, Isabelle Newton, Jazmyn Tutauha, Jordan Rispen, Joshua 
Durrand, Joshua Rose, Keira Maguire, Kye Stormont-Finch, Lahni Moore, Layla Graham, Luke 
McLennan, Malia Latu, Rebecca-Lee Hunter, Shae Ferguson, Talen Higgison, Vali Focas, Cloe Stewart 

3/4T – Brock Wiegold, Charlie Sposito, Chloe Gavin, Destiny Tabone-Zammit, Easun Zhang, Gabriella 
Potestas, Jack Stormont, Jaerin Tuwairua, Jake Chamberlain, Jezie Zodins, Keira Tranter, Madi Wright, 
Natalia Jordan, Noel Donnelly, Olivia McLennan, Raymond Garofoletti, Reagan Crankshaw, Riley 
Everingham-Bascur, River Quennelle, Shae Goolagong, Sidney Stowater, Tarlia Wright, Ebony Vogel, 
Jaerin Tuwairua,  

5/6B – Alec Williamson, Alya Verheyen, Amir El-Kurdi, Amy Newcombe, Ashlea Morriss, Billy Bob 
Martindale, Brittany Kuch, Crystal Cooper, Daisy Haime, Emalina Prytz, Emma Cooley, Fletcher Moore, 
Hamish Kearney, Henri Dehe, India Roewekamp, Jackson Wright, Jake Aguilar, Lachlan Jones, Lara 
Forrester, Leif Quennelle, Madison Hoch, Mary Gemmell, Mikayla O'Farrell, Neisha Chamberlain, Noah 
Hunt, Olivia Kroon, Sylvia Hay, Thomas Fry, Zak Graham 

5/6H – Adrian Deineko, Bella Hann, Caitlin Fairbrother, Darcey O'Connor, Dyce Murphy, Eva Prytz, Isobel 
Thomas, Jackson Williams, Jazmine Lever, Kiana Tuiva, Latisha Sherri, Leon Hambridge, Lucia Keating, 
Luke Polglase, Max McFarlane, MJ Gavin, Montana Springall, Nathan Gorrod, Natiecha Carlson, Polya 
Penkina, Riley Magnus-Jones, Scarlett Lowden, Shae Quennelle, Thomas Holden, Tyler Fryc, Tyson 
Cridland, Ryan Zhang 

5/6S – Alexandria Ryan, Brayden Reynell, Cameron Hathway, Chloe McPherson, Chloe Stokes, Chris 
Flower, Dakota Jackway, Ella Maskill, Jack Hawksley, Jackson Hart, Jacob Lillis, Jaiden Carlson, James 
Economos, Joel Weston, Jordan Stowater, Jye Goolagong, Kahlia Williams, Katrina Haskova, Keira 
Pusko, Lloyd Ulaiwi, Madeleine Cheesmond, Maia Nanai, Mitchell Connors, Nathan Piper, Natsumi 
Pollock, Nenase Latu, Tabitha Kerr, Vanessa Hay, Zoe Lewis 

K-6PC – Charlotte McPhee, George Kassi-Hurley, Hamish Simpson, Natalie Hedge 

K-6W – Andrew Blair, Kallam Baverstock, Matthew Golds, Nina Krohn-Said, Sean Murley 

3-6S – Anthony Demoreland, Caleb Wood, Chloe Hahn, Mia Appleton, Kaeli Zaragoza, Shonoah Bailey, 
Trae Brown 

Well done to all of these students for upholding our school rules! Congratulations on the exemplary 
behaviour you have displayed! 

  



 
 
 
 
 

Term 3 

Week 10 Sep 18 Swim School – Week 2 

  22 Last Day Term 2 

   Mufti Day for Operation Christmas Child 

Term 4 

Week 1 Oct 9 Students return to school 

Week 2 Oct 19 Stage 1 Rumbalara 

  20 Stage 1 Rumbalara 

   State 3 Treetops Excursion 
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all of the students that entered the Jump Rope for Heart colouring competition.  

Congratulations to the winners: 

Preschool – Amy Ferguson 

Kingergarten – Kiarna Tyler-Hull (KLP) 

Year 1 – Zoe Adams (1/2Y) 

Year 2 – Toby Cridland (2K)  

Year 3 – Nassar Romeo (3/4B) 

Year 4 – Lana Corkill (3/4B) 

Year 5 & 6 – Mikayla O’Farrell (5/6B) 

Also a big congratulations to all students that took part in Jump Rope for Heart 2017, as a school we 

raised $7449.00!!! Thank you for your support.  
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Congratulations to the following recipients of our Academic Achievement Awards at our Week 10 
Assembly. 

 
Name Class Name Class 

Chace Browne K-6PC Sean Murley K-6W 

Eli Newell KLP Chase Abbott KRM 

Bodhi Climpson KW Daniel Cooper K/1M 

Edie West 1C Aidan Benevides 1M 

Jackson Sceats 1/2Y Joshua Romeo 2K 

William Galvin 2S Bronson Thomas 3/4C 

Breanna Veitch 3/4B Gabriella Potestas 3/4T 

Keira Maguire 3/4R Brock Allen 3-6S 

Amir El Kurdi 5/6B Scarlett Lowden 5/6H 

Vanessa Hay 5/6S   

 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25, 50, 75,100, 125, 150, 175 and 200 
nights of home reading! 
 
25 Nights 
Clodagh Stormont KLP 
50 Nights 
Isla Rose 1/2Y, Conner Clark KLP, Charlee O’Hara KLP, Connor Caulfield 2S, Laila Wentworth-Sheilds 
KRM 
75 Nights 
Kiarna Tyler-Hull KLP 
100 Nights 
Sam Dimentos-Fergus 1/2Y, Edward Dehe 2S, Emmalyn Castroneuvo 2S, Elise Introna 2S, 
Timothy Bakker-Huxley 3/4B, Alivia Holmes KRM 
125 Nights 
James Dukes 1/2Y, Imogen Graham 1/2Y, George Kassi-Hurley K-6PC 
150 Nights 
Edward Dehe 2S, Emma Gavin KRM 
175 nights 
Caleb WOOD 3-6S 
200 nights 
Azalea Carter 3/4B, Connor Conijn 3-6S 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Noah Bartlett in 2K who is the winner of the Bakers Delight Umina Quiet Achievers 
Award for August.   
 
Congratulations to Willow Thomas in KRM who is the winner of the Bakers Delight Umina Quiet Achievers 
Award for September.   
 
Noah and Willow received their awards at the K-6 Assembly yesterday. 
 

 

 

 

The P&C Executive would like to thank the school community for their on-going support during Term 3 
and look forward to a productive Term 4.  We would also like to wish all families a safe and happy holiday 
break. 

Uniform Shop  

Uniform Shop is open every Wednesday 8.30-9.00am. 

For those parents/careers that are unable to attend Uniform Shop Opening times, please complete an 
order form and email it to wwpsuniforms@outlook.com.  Your order will be processed once payment has 
been received and your requested items will be provided to your child via their class as indicated on the 
order form. 

Remember, summer uniforms are to be worn in Term 4.   To help us reduce the number of lost property 
items, please ensure uniforms are marked clearly with your child’s name.   

A thank you is extended to all the volunteers who have lent a helping hand during Term 3. We are always 
looking for volunteers, if you are able to help please email or drop in to the CA Room on Wednesday 
morning.   

Debbie Tonkin   
Uniform Shop Coordinator   

School Banking  

A big thank you to our School Banking volunteer parents Aimee Durrand and Rebecca and Jeff O'Farrell 
who give up their time every Friday morning to help.  Much appreciated!! 

School Banking resumes on Friday, 13 October 2017. 

Nicole Golds 
School Banking Coordinator  

Upcoming Events 
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The P&C will be holding a disco in Term 4.  Watch this space for more details as they come to hand.   

Jodi Rooney 
Fundraising Coordinator 

------------------------------------- 

Kind Regards 
WWPS P & C Secretary  
  

  

  



 
 

 
 

8 WEEK PROGRAM 
TERM 4 

LEARN TO SURF 
 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY 
PROGRAMS 

• 8 x 90min lessons (1 per wk) 
• Only $190pp 
• Starts from Monday 9th Oct 

Weekdays: 4.15pm  
Saturdays: 9am, 11am & 1pm 

• Sundays: 11am & 1pm 
• Includes soft surfboards, wetsuits 

& 2 x coaches 
• Suitable for adults & children (5+) 
BOOK NOW  0415 881 301 
salssurfschool@gmail.com 
salssurfschool.com/book-online  

• 2 x 90min lessons $70 
• 3 x 90min lessons $100 
• 4 x 90min lessons $120 
• 5 x 90 min lessons $130 
• Starts from Saturday 23rd 

September – Sunday 8th October 
• Lessons are daily at 9am &11am  
• Includes soft surfboards, 

wetsuits & 2 x coaches 
• Suited for adults & children (5+) 
@ UMINA & OCEAN BEACH 
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